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MEMORANDUM 

 
To:  Mayor and City Council 
 
From:  Kent Collins, P.E., Director of Public Works 
  Jamie Brierton, Capital Programs Administrator  
 
Date:  November 10, 2020 
 
Reference:  Design for Reconstruction for a portion of Southwestern Blvd. 
 
2040: Pillar 0: Sustainable City Government 
 Goal 3: Well-maintained City Infrastructure  
 
 

General Information: 

 Southwestern Blvd. was originally constructed in the late 1970s 
 Southwestern needs to be reconstructed as identified in the pavement condition assessment of 

all streets in Coppell  
 Engineering Services contract for design is $202,700.00 
 Estimated construction cost is $2,453,994 

 

Introduction:   

This agenda item is being presented for approval to enter into a design contract with Kirkman 
Engineering in the amount of $202,700.00 for paving reconstruction of Southwestern Blvd. from the 
intersection of South Coppell Rd. west to the intersection of Freeport Parkway.  

Analysis: 

To provide excellent and well-maintained city infrastructure, the citizens of Coppell authorized the 
use of ¼ cent sales tax revenue to be allocated for the reconstruction of our streets.  Through an 
analysis of all streets within the City of Coppell, Southwestern Blvd. was identified as in need of 
reconstruction. The engineering design is budgeted in the 2020-2021 fiscal year.   

Water /sewer funds will be utilized to cover the portion of the project as it relates to utility design in 
the amount of $60,810.00. The balance of the design amount of $141,890 will be funded from the ¼ 
cent sales tax fund. 

This item is to approve a contract for the engineering design for roadway reconstruction.  The current 
project scope includes completing sewer, water and drainage improvements, as well as full pavement 
replacement and adding new sidewalks. 

 

 



 

 

Legal Review:  

The City’s standard construction contract has been reviewed by legal periodically, with changes made 
as requested. 

Fiscal Impact: 

The fiscal impact of this Agenda item is $202,700.00, as budgeted.  

Recommendation: 

The Public Works Department recommends approval of this contract. 


